Books:

<u>Correction: Parole, Prison and the Possibility of Change</u> by Ben Austin, published in November 2023 by Flatiron Books, an imprint of MacMillan Books

https://us.macmillan.com/books/9781250758811/correction

Excessive Punishment: How the Justice System Creates Mass Incarceration. edited by Laure-Brook Eisen, published in April 2024 by the <u>Columbia University Press</u>

https://cup.columbia.edu/book/excessive-punishment/9780231559249 Correction: Parole, Prison, and the Possibility of Change, by Ben Austin, published by Flatiron

Books

https://www.chicagomag.com/chicago-magazine/december-2023/the-indeterminatesentence-of-johnnie-veal/

MASS Supervision – Probation, Parole and the Illusion of Safety and Freedom, by Vincent Schiraldi, published by <u>The New Press</u>

https://thenewpress.com/books/mass-supervision

Beyond Bars: a Path Forward After 50 Years of Incarceration in the United States, from <u>The</u> <u>Sentencing Project</u> and <u>The Society for the Study of Social Problems</u>, published by <u>Policy Press of</u> <u>Bristol University</u>

FREE ELECTRONIC DOWNLOAD at

https://policy.bristoluniversitypress.co.uk/beyond-bars?emci=b88773ed-7730-ee11-b8f0-00224832eb73&emdi=38c3d0dd-7d30-ee11-b8f0-00224832eb73&ceid=10194244

Parsimony and Other Radical Ideas About Justice, edited by Bruce Western and Jeremy Travis and featuring essays from more than twenty authors who've participated in the Square One Project, published by <u>The New Press</u>

https://thenewpress.com/books/parsimony-other-radical-ideas-about-

justice#:~:text=%E2%80%9C%20Parsimony%20and%20Other%20Radical%20Ideas%20A bout%20Justice,racialized%20capitalism%20to%20expand%20how%20we%20understand %20justice.

Understanding E-Carceration: Electronic Monitoring, the Surveillance State, and the Future of Mass Incarceration, by James Kilgore, available at:

https://bookshop.org/books/understanding-e-carceration-electronic-monitoring-the-surveillance-stateand-the-future-of-mass-

incarceration/9781620976142?bblinkid=257748996&bbemailid=37809108&bbejrid=-2049724454

The Sentences that Create Us – Crafting a Writer's Life in Prison, by PEN America, edited by Caits Meissner, available at:

https://www.haymarketbooks.org/books/1766-sentences-that-create-

us?bblinkid=257755043&bbemailid=37809108&bbejrid=-

2049724454#:~:text=The%20Sentences%20That%20Create%20Us%20provides%20a%20road%20 map%20for,offer%20advice%2C%20inspiration%20and%20resources . -

My Time Will Come – a Memoir of Crime, Punishment Hope and Redemption, by Ian Manuel https://www.penguinrandomhouse.com/books/610493/my-time-will-come-by-ian-manuel/

Necropolitics – The Religious Crisis of Mass Incarceration in America, by Professor Christopher Ringer of the Chicago Theological Seminary, published November 17, 2020 – available at:

https://www.booktopia.com.au/necropolitics-christophe-d-ringer/ebook/9781793626806.html "Prisons Make Us Safer": and 20 Other Myths about Mass Incarceration, by Victoria Law, (Beacon Press 2021) -

https://bookshop.org/books/prisons-make-us-safer-and-20-other-myths-about-mass-incarceration/9780807029527 Find excerpts from the book at Literary Hub Daily of April 8, 2021:

https://lithub.com/lit-hub-daily-april-8-2021/

Halfway Home: Race, Punishment, and the Afterlife of Mass Incarceration, by University of Chicago Professor Reuben Jonathan Miller, published February 2, 2021 – available at:

https://www.semcoop.com/halfway-home-race-punishment-and-afterlife-mass-incarceration

Conversations with Professor Miller about his book:

- --at the Ford School of Public Policy

https://crownschool.uchicago.edu/reuben-miller-discussed-racial-issuesaftermath-mass-incarceration-ford-school

and with NBR's Terry Gross

https://crownschool.uchicago.edu/reuben-jonathan-miller-talks-about-his-new-book-npr%E2%80%99s-terry-gross

Life Imprisonment, a Global Human Rights Analysis, by Dirk van Zyl Smit and Catherine Appleton (Harvard International Press 2019)

https://www.hup.harvard.edu/catalog.php?isbn=9780674980662

Women Leaving Prison: Justice-Seeking Spiritual Support for Female Returning Citizens (Emerging Perspectives in Pastoral Theology and Care) by Jill Snodgrass

https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/41545555-women-leaving-prison

Charged: The New Movement to Transform American Prosecution and End Mass Incarceration –by Emily Bazelon, published by Random House Reviewed in the New York Times Book Review on April 8, 2019:

https://www.nytimes.com/2019/04/08/books/review/emily-bazelon-charged.html

Prisoners of Politics: Breaking the Cycle of Mass Incarceration by Rachel Barkow, published by Harvard University Press

http://www.hup.harvard.edu/catalog.php?isbn=9780674919235

Beyond Prisons: A New Interfaith Paradigm for Our Failed Prison System (and study guide) by Laura Magnani and Harmon Wray of the American Friends Service Committee For more information see:

https://www.afsc.org/document/beyond-prisons-study-guide

Community Health Equity: A Chicago Reader,

edited by Fernando De Maio, Raj Shah, John Mazzeo, and David Ansell Beyond These Walls: Rethinking Crime and Punishment in the United States, by Tony Platt American Prison: A Reporter's Undercover Journey Into the Business of Punishment, by Shane Bauer

Locking Up Our Own, by James Forman Jr.

(winner of the Pulitzer Prize)

Race to Incarcerate, by Sabrina Jones and Marc Mauer

The Real Cost of Prisons Comix, by Lois Ahrens

The New Jim Crow, by Michelle Alexander

Locked In, by John Pfaff

The Collapse of American Criminal Justice, by William Stuntz

The Protestant Ethic and The Spirit of Punishment, by T. Richard Snyder

Not a Crime To Be Poor, by Peter Edelman

Men on the Inside, by Tyrone Muhammed - available for purchase at:

http://www.lulu.com/us/en/shop/tyrone-f-muhammad/men-on-the-

inside/paperback/product-23336713.html

Policing the Black Man, edited by Angela Davis Inside Private Prisons, by Lauren-Brooke Eisen

Reports

<u>Statement on Cook County State's Attorney Burke's New Policy Regarding Pretrial</u> <u>Electronic Monitoring by Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts</u>, April 9, 2025 <u>https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/2025/04/09/statement-on-states-attorney-burkes-new-policy-regarding-pretrial-electronic-monitoring/</u>

<u>"Waiving the Waiver": Low-income Defendants Forced to Choose Between Plea Deals and</u> <u>Court Debt</u>, an April 11, 2025 report from <u>Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts</u> https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/2025/04/11/waiving-the-waiver-low-incomedefendants-forced-to-choose-between-plea-deals-and-court-debt/

<u>Juvenile Justice</u> – an April 16, 2025 report from the <u>Northwestern Juvenile Project</u> on the groundbreaking Northwestern University <u>study</u> released on April 9, concluding that a key to improving outcomes for justice-involved youth is <u>preventing progression from juvenile</u> <u>detention to adult jails and prisons</u>

https://news.northwestern.edu/stories/2025/04/northwestern-study-yields-insightsfor-improving-outcomes-for-justice-involved-youth/

<u>Overwhelming Support for Parole In Illinois</u>, an April 2025 report of <u>Parole Illinois</u> <u>https://mailchi.mp/3678e31972ec/parole-illinois-september-newsletter-18247592?e=76688094e9</u> (with links for getting involved in supporting reintroduction of parole in Illinois)

The <u>new three-year strategic plan</u> of <u>The Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts</u> which includes its goals for the next three years (2025-2028), discussed here: <u>plan</u>

<u>Illinois Deaths in Custody 2024 Annual Report</u>, a February 2025 report of the <u>Illinois Criminal</u> Justice Information Authority

https://icjia.illinois.gov/researchhub/articles/illinois-death-in-custody-2024-annual-report/

John Howard Association 2024 Annual Report, reporting on its 20 prison monitoring visits in 2024, its 2024 report on the prison staffing crisis in Illinois, and on its work in leading the call for prison closures in Illinois

chrome-

extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e810210 2/t/67d2f2fc091e42686371d926/1741878017290/JHA+2024+Annual+Report+final+March+2025.pd f

Seven facts about mass incarceration that sound like April Fools' Day Hoaxes, but aren't, April 2025 report of the Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2025/04/01/april-fools/

How Accreditation Can Improve Health of People in Jail, a January 2025 report of <u>Arnold Ventures</u> <u>https://www.arnoldventures.org/stories/how-accreditation-can-improve-health-of-people-in-jail</u>

<u>New Facility Reports for Graham, Shawnee, Vienna and Re-Entry Focused Facilities</u> of <u>the John</u> <u>Howard Association</u> available at:

https://www.thejha.org/

2024 Year-End Report of the Illinois Network for Pretrial Justice

https://mailchi.mp/endmoneybond/celebratingoneyear-4089180?e=26813fbadd

<u>Bad Behavior: How prison discipline manufactures misconduct</u>, a January 2025 report of the <u>Prison</u> <u>Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/discipline.html

<u>The Final Report: The Kim Foxx Administration – 2017-2024</u>, issued November 30, 2024 *chrome-*

extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.cookcountystatesattorney.org/sites/g/files/ywwepo351/files/docu ment/file/2024-11/Foxx%20Administration%20Final%20Report%2011%2030%2024.pdf

<u>34 Criminal Justice Reforms That Can Win in 2025</u>, a December 2024 report of the <u>Prison Policy</u> Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/winnable2025.html

Punishing Fear: the Devastating Impacts of the War on Gun Possession in Chicago, a November 2024 report of Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts

https://mailchi.mp/chicagoappleseed.org/punishing-fear?e=9b71449375

<u>Reimagining Justice at Justice: Investing in Communities as Co-Producers of Public Safety</u>, a July 2024 white paper of the <u>Square One Project</u>, discussing the recent groundbreaking work of the <u>Office of Justice Programs</u> of the <u>U.S. Department of Justice</u>, expanding on remarks of <u>Assistant Attorney General Amy L. Solomon</u> at the <u>Columbia University Justice Lab Square One Project</u> convening, "Creating Community-Led Safety: What Does It Take?" on May 29, 2024. *chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://squareonejustice.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/ReimaginingJusticeatJustice_WhitePaper_Final-with-Cover.pdf*

<u>The First Year of the Pretrial Fairness Act</u>, a September 2024 report of the <u>Loyola University</u> <u>Chicago Center for Criminal Justice</u>

https://pfa-1yr.loyolaccj.org/

<u>A Year of the Illinois Pretrial Fairness Act Sets a National Model for Reform</u>, a September 2024 report of the <u>Vera Institute of Justice</u>

https://www.commondreams.org/opinion/pretrial-fairness-act-illinois?emci=8a1a6dbe-d88b-ef11-8473-0022483029fa&emdi=24690dfd-878c-ef11-8474-000d3a98fa6b&ceid=110393

Lockdowns, Overtime and Unmet Needs: Why we must solve the current prison staffing crisis, an October 2024 report of the John Howard Association https://www.thejha.org/special-reports/102124

nups.//www.inejna.org/special-reports/102124

IDOC Deaths in Custody, a November 2024 John Howard Association report of the on deaths between 2019 and 2024 of people in the custody of the Illinois Department of Corrections https://www.thejha.org/idoc-deaths

Research Roundup: Evidence that a single day in jail causes immediate and long-lasting harms, an August 2024 report of the Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2024/08/06/short_jail_stays/

<u>Recently Incarcerated People Account for Nearly 20% of US Suicides</u>, a discussion in <u>Medscape</u> of a May 2024 study published in the <u>Journal of the American Medical</u> <u>Association Network Open</u>

https://www.medscape.com/viewarticle/recently-incarcerated-account-nearly-20-us-suicides-2024a10009ub?form=fpf

Here is a link to the Defy Ventures 2023 Annual Report!, issued in November 2024

When You're a Hammer, Everything's a Nail: Examining the "Progressive Prosecutor" Movement and Possibilities for Future Reform, a March 20204 report of <u>Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair</u> <u>Courts</u>

Discussed here: <u>https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/2024/03/14/new-report-examining-the-progressive-prosecutor-movement/</u>

Access the report here: report

Investing in Pretrial Justice in Illinois: A Vision for Supporting Communities After the End of Money Bond, an April 2024 report of <u>The Coalition to End Money Bond</u> https://endmoneybond.org/2024/04/18/investing-in-pretrial-justice-in-illinois-a-vision-forsupporting-communities-after-the-end-of-money-bond/

Looking Back: Six Months Without Money Bond in Illinois, an April 2024 report of The Coalition to End Money Bond

https://endmoneybond.org/2024/03/18/looking-back-six-months-without-money-bond-inillinois/

<u>Short-Trends in Jail Bookings and Populations after the Pretrial Fairness Act</u>, a March 10, 2024 report by David Olson and Don Stemen of <u>Loyola University Chicago Center for Criminal Justice</u> find the report here: <u>research brief</u>

<u>Measuring Culture and Climate in Illinois Prisons</u>, a February 27, 2024 report of the <u>Center for</u> <u>Criminal Justice at Loyola University Chicago</u> in collaboration with the <u>John Howard Association of</u> <u>Illinois</u> – find the report <u>here</u>.

<u>Diversion: The Next Frontier in Reforming Youth Justice</u>, April 2024 Issue Briefs issued by <u>The</u> <u>Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/diversion-the-next-frontier-in-reforming-youthjustice/?emci=c7ecea84-18fd-ee11-aaf0-7c1e52017038&emdi=8812b627-90fd-ee11-aaf0-7c1e52017038&ceid=10194244

<u>Never Fully Free: The Scale of and Impact of Permanent Punishments on People with Criminal</u> <u>Records in Illinois</u>, a June 2020 report of the <u>Social Impact Research Center</u> of <u>The Heartland</u> <u>Alliance</u>

https://socialimpactresearchcenter.issuelab.org/resource/never-fully-free-the-scale-andimpact-of-permanent-punishments-on-people-with-criminal-records-in-illinois.html

See also: <u>https://www.heartlandalliance.org/heartland-alliance-2020-poverty-report/</u> and: <u>https://www.heartlandalliance.org/its-time-to-break-the-permanent-punishment-cycle/</u>

Restorative Justice, Community, and the Courts: an Analysis of the Impact, Benefits and Elements "Constantly in Conflict" in Chicago's Restorative Justice Community Courts, a February 2024 report of Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts and Chicago Council of Lawyers https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/2024/02/22/restorative-justice/

Lockdowns Harm People in the Illinois Department of Corrections, a January 24, 2024 statement of the John Howard Association -

https://www.thejha.org/statements-and-testimony/012424

<u>Communication Impacts People in IDOC and Their Support Systems: Changes are needed to</u> <u>improve outcomes and daily living</u>, a February 2024 report of <u>The John Howard Association:</u> <u>https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/65ccef7dd5466f2d79c1c817/170792947</u> <u>0652/JHA+Communications+Special+Report+February+2024+final.pdf</u>

<u>New National Report: Women's Mass Incarceration: The Whole Pie 2024</u>, a report of the <u>Prison</u> <u>Policy Initiative</u>, issued March 5, 2024:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2024/03/05/womens_pie_2024/

<u>The Reentry Housing Issues in Illinois</u>, a report of the <u>Illinois Justice Project</u> and <u>The</u> <u>Metropolitan Planning Council</u>

https://www.metroplanning.org/uploads/cms/documents/re-entry_housing_issues_report_final.pdf

<u>I</u> <u>Iliinois Department of Corrections Reports Webpage</u>, with current discussion and texts of reports related to Illinois corrections. Check especially "Other Reports", which include

annual reports on Digitization Impact, Evidence Based Practice, Medical Release, etc. <u>https://idoc.illinois.gov/reportsandstatistics/otherreports.html</u>

<u>Winnable Criminal Justice Reforms in 2024</u>, a November 2023 report of the <u>Prison Policy</u> <u>Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/winnable2024.html

Force multipliers: How criminal legal and child welfare systems cooperate to punish families, a January 2024 briefing by Emma Peyton Williams of the Prison Policy Initiative https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2024/01/08/punishingfamilies/

<u>New Data Shows How Dire the Prison Staffing Shortage Really Is</u>, a January 2024 report of <u>The</u> <u>Marshall Project</u>

https://www.themarshallproject.org/2024/01/10/prison-correctional-officer-shortageovertime-data

Final installment from January 2024 of the "One in Five" series of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>, examining criminal legal laws and policies that exacerbate socioeconomic inequalities

Link to:

"One in Five: How Mass Incarceration Deepens Inequality and Harms Public Safety,"

<u>One in Five: Racial Disparity in Imprisonment – Causes and Remedies</u>, a December 2023 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/one-in-five-racial-disparity-in-imprisonmentcauses-and-remedies/

John Howard Association's Role in Independent Prison Oversight and in the Arizona's New Oversight Commission

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/65a7fb49a58f581dba cdbeff/1705507658170/Joint+Statement+on+AZ+commission+01.16.24.pdf

<u>Tracking the Cook County Jail and Community Corrections Population</u>, a November 2023 report of the <u>Loyola Chicago Center for Criminal Justice</u>

https://loyolaccj.org/pfa/blog/tracking-the-cook-county-jail-and-community-corrections-population

<u>One in Five: Ending Racial Inequity in Incarceration</u>, an October 2023 report of <u>The</u> <u>Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/reports/one-in-five-ending-racial-inequity-inincarceration/

<u>Not an Alternative – The Myths, Harms and Expansion of Pretrial Electronic Monitoring</u>, an October 2023 report of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2023/10/30/electronic_monitoring/

<u>10 statistics that you need to know about the scale and impact of mass incarceration in the U.S.</u>, an October 2023 report of the Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2023/10/24/ten-statistics/

Many Prisons Restrict Books to Stop Drug Smuggling. Critics Say It Doesn't Work, an October 2023 report of The Marshall Center

https://www.themarshallproject.org/2023/10/18/prison-drugs-overdoses-book-banning?utm_campaign=openingstatement&utm_medium=email&utm_source=newsletter&utm_term=3401-prison-book-bans-don-t-stopcontraband&utm_source=TMP-Newsletter&utm_campaign=8f43d70e66-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2023_10_18_11_13&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_5e02cdad9d-8f43d70e66-

EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2023_10_18_11_13&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_5e02cdad9d-8f43d70e66-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D

Monitoring Visit to Logal Correctional Center 2022-23, a September 2023 report of The John Howard Association

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/650b37aa7c19b5317 e70f378/1695233963315/JHA+Logan+Facility+Report+final+2023.pdf

Ending Mass Incarceration: Safety Beyond Sentencing (discussing five social interventions), an August 2023 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>

<u>https://www.sentencingproject.org/app/uploads/2023/07/Safety-Beyond-</u> <u>Sentencing.pdf?emci=0d68fdf6-6a31-ee11-b8f0-00224832eb73&emdi=d997ae09-0632-</u> <u>ee11-b8f0-00224832e1ba&ceid=10194244</u>

<u>JHA Statement on the Recent Infrastructure Assessment of IDOC Facilities</u>, August 3, 2023 <u>https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/64cbcb793a99007e8</u> cc7d1f8/1691077497972/IDOC+Master+Plan+statement+8.3.23.pdf

Effective Alternatives to Youth Incarceration, a June 2023 report by Richard Mendel of the Sentencing Project

<u>https://www.sentencingproject.org/reports/effective-alternatives-to-youth-incarceration/</u> Youth Justice By the Numbers, a May 2023 report of The Sentencing Project

https://www.sentencingproject.org/app/uploads/2023/05/Youth-Justice-by-the-Numbers.pdf?emci=6bd08117-78f3-ed11-907c-00224832eb73&emdi=626b4e92-f2f3ed11-907c-00224832eb73&ceid=10194244

<u>The Volume and Characteristics of Arrests Eligible for Detention</u> [in Illinois under the new standards being implemented under the Pretrial Justice Act], an April 2023 report by Don Steiman of the Loyola Chicago Center for Criminal Justice

https://loyolaccj.org/pfa/blog/estimate-pfa-act

Monitory Visit to Fox Valley Adult Transition Center, an April 2023 report of the John Howard Association

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/642451ca67032c604 4f5ae22/1680101835030/JHA+Fox+Valley+ATC+Report+March+2023+FINAL.pdf

<u>A Proposal to Reduce Unnecessary Incarceration – The Public Safety and Prison Reduction</u> Act: Report and Fact Sheet, from The Brennan Center for Justice: , March 14, 2023

https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/policy-solutions/proposal-reduce-unnecessaryincarceration

Examining the Impact and Reasons for Technical Violations of Mandatory Supervised Release on Prison Admissions in Illinois, a March 2023 report of the Loyola University Center for Criminal Justice

https://loyolaccj.org/blog/technical-violations-illinois

<u>The Rapid & Unregulated Growth of e-messaging in Prisons</u>, a March 2023 report of the <u>Prison</u> <u>Policy Initiative</u>

access the report <u>here</u>

Bipartisan Illinois Resentencing Task Force FINAL REPORT - December 2022,

recommending that Illinois enact retroactive sentencing reform:

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1H3P5obfMWHb08_0szbS91K3U04evAajQ/view

Executive Summary:

<u>https://spac.icjia-</u>

api.cloud/uploads/ILSPAC%202022%20Resentencing%20Report%20Final-20230120T19392138.pd f

along with a <u>toolkit</u> to help pass retroactive sentencing reform with sample social media posts, emails and text messages

Redeploy Annual Report available here:

<u>Redeploy Illinois Annual Report Calendar and Fiscal Year 2015-2021 (state.il.us)</u> Illinois Reentry Council Strategic Plan, issued December 12, 2022

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/59653faf099c014ab2324724/t/6397cc998fd6494b9b c00376/1670892697983/Illinois+Reentry+Council+Strategic+Plan.pdf

Vera Institute of Justice 2022 Annual Report

https://www.vera.org/annual-report-2022?emci=8d76cbe5-a496-ed11-994c-00224832eb73&emdi=468e0888-4098-ed11-994c-00224832eb73&ceid=110393

Illinois Reentry Council Strategic Plan, issued December 12, 2022

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/59653faf099c014ab2324724/t/6397cc998fd6494b9b c00376/1670892697983/Illinois+Reentry+Council+Strategic+Plan.pdf <u>Violent Crime Has Plunged in Illinois Over the Last 30 Years</u>, a November 2022 report of Axios Chicago

https://www.axios.com/local/chicago/2022/11/17/violent-crime-plunged-30-yearsillinois?utm_source=morning-

10&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=20221117&utm_content=article9-readmore

Reducing Racial Inequality in Crime and Justice: Science, Practice and Policy, a 2022 report of the National Academy of Sciences, Engineering and Medicine

https://nap.nationalacademies.org/read/26705/chapter/1

Illinois Higher Education in Prison Task Force 2022 Report, October 2022

https://icjia.illinois.gov/about/publications/illinois-higher-education-in-prison-task-force-2022-report

<u>Diversion:</u> A Hidden Key to Combating Racial and Ethnic Disparities in Juvenile Justice, a August 2022 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/reports/diversion-a-hidden-key-to-combating-racial-andethnic-disparities-in-juvenile-justice/

<u>Reducing Barriers to Recovery – Shifting Low-Level Drug Possession From Felonies to</u> <u>Misdemeanors in Illinois</u>, a 2022 report of the <u>ACLU</u>, <u>Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts</u>, <u>Cook County Public Health</u> and the <u>Illinois Justice Project</u>

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/Reducing-Barriers-to-Recovery-Online-Report-2.pdf

<u>Why States Should Change Medicaid Rules to Cover</u> People Leaving Prison, November 2022 report of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/11/28/medicaid/

<u>State of Phone Justice in 2022</u>, a December 2022 report of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u> <u>https://www.prisonpolicy.org/phones/state_of_phone_justice_2022.html</u>

<u>Mail Scanning, a Harsh and Exploitative New Trend in Prisons</u>, a November 2022 report of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/11/17/mail-scanning/

<u>Top Trends in Criminal Justice Reform, 2022</u>, a December 2022 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u> <u>https://www.sentencingproject.org/fact-sheet/top-trends-in-criminal-justice-reform-2022/</u>

<u>Race and Wrongful Convictions in the United State</u>, a 2022 report of <u>National Registry of</u> <u>Exonerations</u>, concluding that Black people are seven times more likely to be wrongfully convicted of a serious offense, including murder, than white people,

https://www.law.umich.edu/special/exoneration/Documents/Race%20Report%20Preview.p df

Discussed at:

https://thecrimereport.org/2022/09/27/black-people-seven-times-more-likely-to-sufferwrongful-convictions-study/

<u>Electronic Monitoring Review: Cook County, Illinois</u>, a September 2022 report of <u>Chicago</u> <u>Appleseed Fund for Justice</u>

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Cook-County-EM-Final-Report-08-31-22-v2.pdf

Rethinking Electronic Monitoring: a Harm Reduction Guide, a 2022 report of the ACLU

<u>https://www.aclu.org/report/rethinking-electronic-monitoring-harm-reduction-guide</u> Discussed at:

https://thecrimereport.org/2022/10/04/aclu-calls-electronic-monitoring-a-failed-reform/

<u>All Profit, No Risk: How the Bail Industry Exploits the Legal System</u>, an October 2022 report of the Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/bail.html

<u>Repurposing Correctional Facilities to Strengthen Communities</u>, an August 2022 report from the Sentencing Project

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/repurposing-correctional-facilities-tostrengthen-communities/ <u>The Illinois Second Chance Expungement and Sealing Gap</u>, a report of The Paper Prisons Initiative <u>https://paperprisons.org/states/IL.html</u>

Both Sides of the Bars: How Incarceration Punishes Families, an August 2022 report of The Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/08/11/parental_incarceration/

Updated Charts, Providing Insights on Racial Disparities, Correctional Contro\I, Jail Suicides, and More, a report from May 2022 from The Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/05/19/updated_charts/

<u>The Charges</u>, a revealing in-depth report by Injustice Watch on the numbers and trends for each category of crime, by month, in the 3 million arrests in Cook County between 2000 and 2019, showing the dramatic decline in most categories of crime in Cook County during that period

https://charges.thecircuit.cc/en/?utm_source=Injustice+Watch+Newsletter+Subscribers&ut m_campaign=ae94e47ae3-

<u>EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2021_04_02_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1a5f79d7</u> 69-ae94e47ae3-229852929&mc_cid=ae94e47ae3&mc_eid=5e64435292

<u>The Numbers of People Released from Prisons and Jails in the United States Each Year</u>, an August 2022 report of The Prison Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/08/25/releasesbystate/

<u>Diversion – a Hidden Key to Combatting Racial Discrimination and Ethnic Disparities in Juvenile</u> <u>Justice</u>, an August 2022 report from The Sentencing Projejt

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/diversion-a-hidden-key-to-combating-racialand-ethnic-disparities-in-juvenile-justice/?emci=391fbe8f-6528-ed11-ae83-

281878b83d8a&emdi=7dc2c00a-6c28-ed11-ae83 -281878b83d8a&ceid=1019424 4 Illinois Raise the Age Testimony, a report of the Columbia Justice Lab on the testimony of Lael Chapter and Vincent Schiroldi reporting H B, 111(122, logiclation to gradually roise the upper a

<u>Chester and Vincent Schiraldi regarding H.B. 111/133</u>, legislation to gradually raise the upper age of juvenile jurisdiction for misdemeanor cases

https://justicelab.columbia.edu/news/illinois-raise-age-testimony

Northwestern University Brings College to an Illinois Women's Prison, WBEZ report by Anna Savchenko, September 1, 2022

https://www.wbez.org/stories/northwestern-university-brings-college-to-an-illinois-womensprison/b4d84c87-0cac-4acb-b58b-6d614f4b1c8b?subscription=true&utm

<u>Slipping Through the Cracks – an Evaluation of Cook County's Domestic Violence Division in</u> <u>Chicago</u>, an August 2022 report of The Appleseed Center for Fair Courts and the Chicago Council of Lawyers

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/FINAL-DV-Report-August-2022.pdf

Association Statement on the Need to Address Under-Resourced, Under-Staffed, and Inhumane Prisons in Illinois, May 9, 2022

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/6279cfa379575615a 2c86bd2/1652150179582/JHA+Statement+5.9.22.pd f

<u>Mass Incarceration: the Whole Pie 2022</u>, a March 2022 update from the <u>Prison Policy</u> <u>Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/pie2022.html .

<u>Too Many Locked Doors</u>, a March 2022 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u> on the scope of youth confinement, concluding that it is vastly understated

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/too-many-locked-

doors/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=07833d47-df11-4c4e-b7ad-171ff7a231aa

<u>"Prisons and jails will separate millions of mothers from their children in 2022</u>", a May 2022 report of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/05/04/mothers_day/

How prison and jail "release cards" and fee structures of the companies that issue them to people leaving prison perpetuate the cycle of poverty, a May 2022 report of the Prison Policy Initiative https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2022/05/03/releasecards/

<u>State Action to Narrow the School to Prison Pipeline</u> (Parts One and Two), February 2022 reports of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/state-action-to-narrow-the-school-to-DDprison-pipeline/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=ab3fe3c6-96fb-4c5b-8a8a-46e1478bfc54\

<u>Race and Prosecutorial Discretion – What We Know and What Can Be Done</u>, a July 2021 report of <u>Florida International University and Loyola University Chicago</u>

https://prosecutorialperformanceindicators.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/FIU-Race-and-Prosecutorial-Diversion-D.pdf?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=848ddac9-938d-41a6-94c9d405b80d5c50

January 2022 Trend Report: <u>Unlawful Use of a Weapon in Illinois FY2010-2021 Trends in</u> <u>Arrests Convictions, and Sentences</u>" of the <u>Illinois Sentencing Policy Advisory Committee</u>, concluding that making sentences harsher does not reduce crime and making them more lenient does not increase crime

https://spac.icjia-api.cloud/uploads/01%2020%2022%20UUW%20Trends%20Report%20FINAL-20220122T23183684.pdf

<u>Global Innovations on Youth Violence, Safety and Justice</u>, a January 2022 report of the <u>Salzburg Global Seminar</u> in cooperation with the MacArthur Foundation the Guggenhiem Foundation and the David Rockefeller Foundation

Full text at: <u>https://reports.salzburgglobal.org/youth-justice</u>

PDF of the Executive Summary available at:

https://www.salzburgglobal.org/fileadmin/user_upload/Documents/2020-

2029/2021/690/SalzburgGlobal_Report_Youth_Justice.pdf

Discussed at:

https://www.salzburgglobal.org/news/latest-news/article/new-report-promotes-solutions-totackle-youth-violence-and-criminal-justice-

reform?utm_source=Salzburg+Global+Seminar+Newsletter&utm_campaign=1059b8bbbd-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_09_30_10_12_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_48 48213344-1059b8bbbd-685726889

[see also links above to webinars on February 10 and 23 and March 9 and 22 <u>States Unfairly Prosecute Children As Adults</u> a January 2021 report of the <u>Southern Poverty</u> <u>Law Center</u>

https://www.splcenter.org/news/2022/01/21/criminal-injustice-states-unfairly-prosecutechildren-adults

<u>Reimagining Judging</u>, a January 2022 report of <u>The Square One Project: Reimagining</u> <u>Justice</u>

https://squareonejustice.org/paper/reimaginingjudging/

<u>An Overview of Evidence-Based Practices and Programs in Prison Reentry</u>, a December 2019 report of the <u>Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority</u>

access the report here x

<u>Winnable criminal justice reforms in 2022</u>, a December 2021 report of the <u>Prison Policy</u> <u>Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/winnable2022.html

For the poorest people in prison, it's a struggle to access even basic necessities, a November 202150-state survey report of the Prison Policy Initiative

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2021/11/18/indigence/

Holistic Reentry: a Blueprint for Action 2021-2024, from the Safer Foundation https://saferfoundation.org/reentryblueprint/

<u>Walls Turned Sideways</u>, a report on the outcomes of community-based research designed to imagine and create an art gallery + community center dedicated to artists and communities impacted by incarceration\

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://wallsturnedsideways.org/wpcontent/uploads/2024/08/2021_Walls-Turned-Sideways-Report.pdf

Towards a New Framework for Achieving Decarceration: a Review of the Research on Social Investments, a October 2021 report of The Square One Project https://squareonejustice.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/CJLJ8746-Decarceration-onepager-211011-WEB.pdf

John Howard Association's 2020-2021 Monitoring Report on Women's Prisons in Illinois <u>https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/618abd1c179e101e4</u> <u>a7e4073/1636482332716/JHA+Women%27s+Prisons+2020-2021+FINAL+11.2021.pdf</u>

<u>The Color of Justice: Racial and Ethnic Diversity in State Prisons</u>, an October 2021 report of the <u>Sentencing Project</u>

Read by clicking on: **The Color of Justice: Racial and Ethnic Disparity in State Prisons** <u>I10 Facts About Pre-Trial Electronic Monitoring In Cook County</u>, a September 2021 report of Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts and the Chicago Council of Lawyers

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/2021/09/22/10-facts-about-pretrial-electronicmonitoring-in-cook-county/

Back to School Action Guide: Re-Engaging Students and Closing The School to Prison Pipeline, a August 31, 2021 report of The Sentencing Project

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/back-to-school-action-guide-re-engagingstudents-and-closing-the-school-to-prison-pipeline/

When Schools Call Police on Kids, a September 8, 2021 report by The Center for Public Integrity reporting on how black and brown kids get the brunt of it

https://publicintegrity.org/education/criminalizing-kids/police-in-schools-disparities

<u>Heterogenous Impact of Sentencing Decisions</u>, a September 2021 Research Brief of the Becker Friedman Institute for Economics at the University of Chicago

<u>https://bfi.uchicago.edu/insight/research-summary/heterogeneous-impacts-of-sentencing-decisions/</u> <u>Illinois Supreme Court</u> September 2021 <u>Report on the Financial Impact of Elimination of</u> Cash Bail in Illinois, produced in cooperation with the Civic Federation

Click here for the Illinois Supreme Court news release: here for the full report and here for an executive summary

<u>Disrupting the Pricey Prison Phone Industry</u>, a September 8, 2021 report in <u>Bloomberg</u> <u>CITYLAB</u>

access the report here

<u>States of Incarceration: The Global Context 2021</u>, a September 8, 2021 report of the <u>Prison</u> <u>Policy Institute</u> comparing incarceration rates in U.S. states and foreign countries <u>https://www.prisonpolicy.org/global/2021.html</u>

<u>A New Lease on Life</u>, a June 30, 2021 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u> documenting the low level of recidivism of people convicted of violent crimes after release from long-term imprisonment

file:///C:/Users/johnm/Downloads/A-New-Lease-on-Life%20(1).pdf

<u>The Prosecutor Problem</u>, an August 23, 2021 report from <u>The Brennan Center</u> about prosecutors fueling mass incarceration and what can be done about it

https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/analysis-opinion/prosecutor-problem

<u>August 2021 Annual Report of Defy Ventures</u>, including discussion of its Career/Reentry and Entrepreneur programs and launch of their Defy Entrepreneurship Bootcamp and Business Accelerator programs

Click here to view the report

Why Bail Reform is Safe and Effective: the Case of Cook County, an April 2020 report by James Austin and Wendy Naro-Ware of the JFA Institute

<u>http://www.jfa-associates.com/publications/reduce/Cook_County_Bail_Report.pdf</u> Ankle Monitors Tether Wearers to the Carceral System, a July 6, 2021 report from <u>The Crime</u> <u>Report</u>

https://thecrimereport.org/2021/07/06/ankle-monitors-tether-wearers-to-the-carceral-system-study/

<u>Nine Ways that States Can Provide Better Public Defense</u>, a July 27, 2021 briefing from the <u>Prison</u> <u>Policy Initiate</u> https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2021/07/27/public-defenders/

<u>Statistical Profile of the Illinois Prison Population as of 12/31/20</u>, a 2021 report of the <u>John Howard</u> <u>Association</u>

<u>https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/60fb0e494514f17d</u> <u>85f9d300/1627065930358/JHA+Profile+of+IDOC+Prison+Pop+as+of+12.31.20.pdf</u>

John Howard Association's August 2021 Facility Report on Stateville and Northern Reception and Classification Center

https://icjia.illinois.gov/researchhub/articles/the-2021-safe-t-act-icjia-roles-andresponsibilities#conclusion

<u>Sharone Mitchell Jr., Cook County's New Public Defender, Makes His Case</u>, with additional commentary on the challenges and opportunities that he faces, from <u>Injustice Watch</u>, June 4, 2020

<u>https://mailchi.mp/injusticewatch/newsletter51tvikjnsxtf-8744690?e=5e64435292</u> One on One with Cook County State's Attorney Kim Foxx, from the <u>Chicago Defender of</u> June 29, 2021

<u>https://chicagodefender.com/one-on-one-with-cook-county-states-attorney-kim-foxx/</u> <u>No Kickbacks Report</u>, a June 2021 report of <u>Parole Illinois</u> and <u>The Real Cost of Prisons</u> <u>Project</u> on the Illinois Department of Corrections financial exploitation of inmates and their families

https://paroleillinois.org/2021/06/21/no-kickbacks-campaign/

<u>The Endless Trap of American Parole</u>, from <u>The Washington Post</u> of May 24, 2021 <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/magazine/2021/05/24/moral-outrage-american-parole/</u>

<u>A Second Look at Injustice</u>, a May 2021 report of the <u>Sentencing Project</u> on U.S. reliance on long prison sentences

file:///C:/Users/johnm/Downloads/A-Second-Look-at-Injustice.pdf

<u>Retrieving the Key – Rethinking Life Imprisonment Globally</u>, in <u>The Economist</u> of July 6, 2021

https://www.economist.com/international/2021/07/06/as-the-death-penalty-becomes-lesscommon-life-imprisonment-becomes-more-so

<u>A New Lease on Life</u>, a comprehensive June 2021 report by <u>The Sentencing Project</u> on recidivism by those convicted of serious crimes after their release

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/a-new-lease-onlife/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=8559c8e3-bf66-4ee3-a986-4cbeb7a6255a&eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=8559c8e3-bf66-4ee3-a986-4cbeb7a6255a

How Faith Based Organizations Helped End Money Bail in Illinois, an article by Rev Charles Straight and Will Tanzman in the Christian Century of June 2, 2021

https://www.christiancentury.org/article/first-person/how-faith-based-organizing-helped-endmoney-bail-illinois

<u>Smoke and Mirrors: A Cautionary Tale for Counties Considering a Big, Costly New Jail</u>, a July 2021 report of <u>The Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2021/07/06/otsego_expansion/

<u>Treatment of Prisoners with Disabilities: 38% of Prisoners in the United States; March 2021</u> <u>Report of the Bureau of Justice Statistics</u>

https://bjs.ojp.gov/content/pub/pdf/drpspi16st.pdf

Commentary from The Conversation on the exploitation and harsh treatment that they suffer:

https://theconversation.com/us-prisons-hold-more-than-550-000-people-with-intellectualdisabilities-they-face-exploitation-harsh-treatment-158407 <u>Rise in Deaths in Jails and Prisons</u>, covered June 2021 reports of the <u>Prison Policy</u> <u>Institute</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2021/06/23/jail_mortality/

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2021/06/08/prison_mortality/

<u>Decarcerating Cook County</u>, a March 2021 report of Reclaim Chicago, The People's Lobby, Chicago Council of Lawyers, and Chicago Appleseed Center for Fair Courts on diversion programs being employed by State's Attorney Kim Foxx for low-level, "non-violent" felonies:

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/22021-03-CCSAO-Diversion-Report-FINAL.pdf

also discussed at:

https://www.chicagoappleseed.org/decarcerating-cook-county-states-attorneys-diversionprograms

<u>Strengthening and Elevating Public Defense to Achieve Equal Justice</u>, by Cliff Nellis of Lawndale Christian Legal Center

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flclc.net%2Fif-youbelieve-black-lives-matter-then-strengthening-public-defense-must-matter-to-youtoo%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C7263e1428db142a119f108d8dd37ce69%7C84df9e7f e9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637502579036310414%7CUnknown%7C TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6lk1haWwiLCJXVCI6 Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7511kieWN9P1hHboFUIIIL6X0OnAvIlfIIOnINefLzc%3D&reser ved=0

Injustice Watch April 7 report on proposed limits on public disclosure of records by the Cook County Circuit Court:

<u>https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/courts/2021/cook-county-clerk-of-court-foia-</u> <u>transparency/?utm_source=Injustice+Watch+Newsletter+Subscribers&utm_campaign=e</u> <u>e00dfd1e0-</u>

<u>EMAIL CAMPAIGN 2021 04 02 COPY 01&utm medium=email&utm term=0 1a5f79</u> <u>d769-ee00dfd1e0-229852929&mc_cid=ee00dfd1e0&mc_eid=5e64435292</u>

Illinois Must Improve Standards for the Care of Youth in Detention and Strengthen Juvenile Justice Oversight – March 2021 Report of the John Howard Association

<u>https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/6047a1b31be4ce4</u> <u>14d052b98/1615307188905/JHA+Statement+on+Juvenile+Detention+Centers+March+2</u> 021.pdf

A Snapshot of Life in Prison – March 2021 Report of the John Howard Association

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/603e6a6faeac8377 78065d91/1614703216298/JHA+Prison+Communications+Briefing+March+2021.pdf

<u>Body Worn Cameras in Policing: Benefits and Costs</u>, a March 2021 working paper of the National Bureau of Economic Research produced by the Council on Criminal Justice and the University of Chicago Crime Lab

https://www.nber.org/system/files/working_papers/w28622/w28622.pdf

<u>Enormous Cost of Imprisonment for Parole Violations</u>, March 2021 Report of the Columbia University Justice Lab –

https://justicelab.columbia.edu/sites/default/files/content/Cost_Parole_Violations_in_New_York.pdf Expanding Voting Rights to All Citizens in the Era of Mass Incarceration, a March 2021 report of

The Sentencing Project

<u>file:///C:/Users/johnm/Downloads/Expanding-Voting-Rights-to-All-Citizens-in-the-Era-of-Mass-Incarceration.pdf</u> City of Chicago Inspector General's Report of February 18, 2021 <u>on Chicago Police Department</u> failings in response to the protests and unrest following the killing of George Floyd

https://igchicago.orlg/2021/02/18/oig-finds-that-chicagos-response-to-george-floydprotests-and-unrest-included-breakdowns-in-the-mass-arrest-process-unfulfilled-use-offorce-reporting-obligations-and-operational-structure/

See also WGN's Report: Inspector General report slams Chicago police for response to George Floyd protests

https://wgntv.com/news/chicago-news/inspector-general-report-slams-chicagopolice-for-response-to-george-floyd-protests / <u>Conducting Prison Research with a Racial-Equity Frame</u>, a January 2021 report by Cassandra Ramdath of the <u>Urban Institute</u>

https://www.urban.org/research/publication/conducting-prison-research-racial-equityframe

from the Urban Institute's Prison Research and Innovation Initiative: https://www.urban.org/features/prison-research-and-innovation-initiative

<u>No End in Sight: America's Enduring Reliance on Life Imprisonment</u>, February 17, 2021 report of <u>The Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/no-end-in-sight-americas-enduringreliance-on-life-imprisonment/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eld=a8463298-8e06-4e72aafd-0106115484d6

<u>Rigging the Jury</u>, a February 18, 2021 report from <u>The Prison Policy Initiative</u> on how states reduce the diversity of Juries by excluding people with criminal records <u>https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/juryexclusion.html</u>

Preventing Youth Arrests Through Deflection: Best Practices and Recommendations, a groundbreaking report from the Illinois Juvenile Justice Commission

http://ijjc.illinois.gov/publications/preventing-youth-arrests-through-deflection-bestpractices-and-recommendations

Illinois Prison Health Care Still Bad – Court Monitor Asks to Meet with Pritzker, by Bruce Rushton in the Illinois Times of November 5, 2020

<u>https://www.illinoistimes.com/springfield/prison-health-care-still-bad/Content?oid=12787400</u>

From Roaches to Medical Emergencies, Illinois Inmates Say "There's Nobody That WeCan Really Go To For Help, a December 2, 2020 report from WBEZ and Pro Publica Illinois

https://www.wbez.org/stories/from-roaches-to-medical-emergencies-illinois-inmates-saytheres-nobody-that-we-can-really-go-to-for-help/160ef42c-e728-4e5d-990bf584242205df

<u>Winnable Criminal Justice Reforms for 2021</u>, a January 2021 report from the <u>Prison Policy</u> <u>Institute</u>

https://static.prisonpolicy.org/reports/winnable2021.pdf

<u>Transformative Justice – Recommendations for the New Administration and the 117th Congress,</u> from the <u>Justice Roundtable</u> on law enforcement, pretrial and courts, drug policy reform, sentencing and prison reform, reentry, clemency, racial Justice and human rights, January 2021

https://justiceroundtable.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Transformative-Justice.pdf?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=0827b8a8-e3e0-4218-878a-fed0eedb5db4

<u>Learned Helplessness, Criminalization, and Victimization in Vulnerable Youth</u>, a December 2020 report of the Square One Project of Colombia University

<u>https://squareonejustice.org/paper/learned-helplessness-criminalization-and-victimization-in-vulnerable-youth-by-elizabeth-trejos-castillo-evangeline-lopoo-and-anamika-dwivedi-december-2020/</u>

<u>Reintegration Part 1: Locked Up – and Then Locked Out</u>, a February 3, 2020 report of Arnold Ventures LLC

https://www.arnoldventures.org/stories/part-1-locked-up-and-then-locked-out

<u>Can We Wait 60 Years to Cut the Prison Population in Half</u>? a January 2021 report of the <u>Sentencing Project</u>

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/can-we-wait-60-years-to-cut-the-prisonpopulation-in-half/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=d92324a2-f326-450b-a53baf5f23993c9a

<u>People in Jail and Prison in 2020</u>, a January 2021 report of the <u>Vera Institute of Justice</u> <u>https://sentencing.typepad.com/sentencing_law_and_policy/2021/01/vera-institute-</u> <u>reports-on-people-in-jail-and-prison-in-2020-and-finds-us-total-now-well-below-two-</u> <u>mi.html</u>

<u>Projecting Illinois Crime Rates and the Impact of Further Prison Population Reductions</u>, a November 2020 report of Harry Frank Guggenheim Foundation projecting that Illinois could reduce its prison population by 25% without seeing an increase in crime

https://hfg.org/illinois_crime_forecast.pdf

Dollars and Sense in Cook County, November 19, 2020 report concluding that reducing the use of cash bail did not result in an increase in crime in Cook County, by Done Stemen and David Olson of Loyola University Chicago,

http://www.safetyandjusticechallenge.org/resource/dollars-and-sense-in-cook-county/

Bail Reform, Reducing Pretrial Populations and Improving Public Safety a November 17, 2020 report of the Prison Policy Institute titled Releasing People Pretrial Doesn't Harm Public Safety https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2020/11/17/pretrial-releases/

Statement on the <u>Future of Probation and Parole in the United States</u> by <u>Executives</u> <u>Transforming Probation And Parole</u>, issued November 19, 2020, calling for probation and parole to be smaller, less punitive, and more equitable, restorative, and hopeful

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5d2cd5943236f70001aeee14/t/5fb2ef2eefbbc40e6 81ebbf1/1605562158191/EXiT+Statement.pdf

Incarcerated Women and Girls, a November 24, 2020 report of the <u>Sentencing Project</u> on the increase in the number of women incarcerated in the United States:

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/incarcerated-women-andgirls/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=c4425635-bffb-4212-a0c6-0332611da240

<u>When Police Use Dogs as Weapons</u>, a November 2020 special presentation of <u>The Marshall</u> Project, in cooperation with the Invisible Institute

Find the link here:

<u>THE MARSHALL PROJECT - WHEN POLICE USE DOGS AS WEAPONS</u> or- <u>https://www.themarshallproject.org/2020/10/02/when-police-violence-is-a-dog-bite</u> The Marshall Project and Chicago's Invisible Institute won the 2021 Pulitzer Prize in

National Reporting for thiss investigation of K-9 Units, and the Invisible Institute was a Finalist in Audio Reporting for "Somebody": <u>https://invisible.institute/somebody-podcast</u>

UCLA Civil Rights Project report on <u>How Disparate School Discipline Continues to Drive</u> <u>Differences in Opportunities to Learn</u>, published October 11, 2020

https://www.civilrightsproject.ucla.edu/research/k-12-education/school-discipline/lostopportunities-how-disparate-school-discipline-continues-to-drive-differences-in-theopportunity-to-learn\

<u>Never Fully Free:</u> The Scale and Impact of Permanente Punishments on People with Criminal Records in Illinois, a June 2020 report of the Heartland Alliance

https://socialimpactresearchcenter.issuelab.org/resource/never-fully-free-the-scale-andimpact-of-permanent-punishments-on-people-with-criminal-records-inillinois.html?ms=TargetedEmail&emci=527b527f-2512-eb11-96f5-00155d03affc&emdi=1b60060b-1c13-eb11-96f5-00155d03affc&ceid=3222695

Marshall Project's Most Recent Survey of Incarcerated People

Learn what would have kept them out of prison and what about defunding the police? Go to: <u>second survey</u>

<u>Governor Pritzker's Four-Year Plan for Transforming the Illinois Department of Juvenile</u> <u>Justice</u>

https://www2.illinois.gov/idjj/Pages/transformation.aspx

Announcement video:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6mDU8NGe24U&feature=youtu.be

John Howard Association's comments:

https://www.thejha.org/statements-and-testimony/073120

Parole and Probation Feed Mass Incarceration Crisis, a report of Human Rights Watch and the ACLU, issued July 31, 2020

https://thecrimereport.org/2020/08/04/probation-and-parole-feed-mass-incarceration-report/

Visualizing the Racial Disparities in Mass Incarceration (in 17 charts), by Wendy Sawyer of the

Prison Policy Institute, July 27, 2020

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2020/07/27/disparities/

<u>Report on Illinois Residency Restrictions – entirely preventable homelessness and incarceration,</u> <u>disproportionately impacting poor Black men</u>, issued by the Chicago 400 Alliance and more than 50 other organizations on July 7, 2020, with supplementary reporting by WBEX and WGLT <u>https://linktr.ee/Chicago400</u>

Evaluation of the Illinois Supreme Court Commission's Final Report and Recommendations on Pretrial Practice, issued on July 22, 2020 by the Illinois Network for Pretrial Justice

https://endmoneybond.org/2020/07/22/report-release-evaluation-of-the-illinois-supremecourt-commissions-final-report-and-recommendations/

Chicago Appleseed Fund for Justice response to the Chicago Tribune critique of the performance of Cook County State's Attorney Kim Foxx, August 11, 2020

https://mailchi.mp/186095ac4f01/current-system-for-investigating-sexual-misconductcomplaints-against-chicago-police-officers-welcomes-bias-4117073?e=9b71449375

<u>Court Costs, Fines and Fees Are Bad Policy: Recommendations for Illinois Legislators</u> – July 23, 2020 Report of Chicago Appleseed and the Chicago Council of Lawyers

https://mailchi.mp/67c3c85cb608/regressive-court-fines-fees-and-costs-unfairly-penalizepeople-for-their-poverty?e=9b71449375

ACLU report: <u>Embracing Clemency: How Governors Can Liberate Thousands of People from State</u> <u>Prisons</u>, August 2020

https://www.aclu.org/sites/default/files/field_document/report_-_embracing_clemency.pdf

"Justice For Black Lives" Resolution Passes the Cook County Board of Commissioners – August 22, 2020 report of the Chicago Community Bond Fund

https://mailchi.mp/chicagobond/justice-for-black-lives-resolution-passes-cook-countyboard?e=26813fbadd

The Opposite of Punishment: Imagining a Path to Public Redemption – U of Penn Law School, Public Research Paper No 19-27, by Paul H. Robinson and Muhammad Sarahne

https://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract_id=3406761

Discussed in "What's the Opposite of Punishment?"in the Crime Report at: https://thecrimereport.org/2020/07/16/whats-the-opposite-of-punishment/

Social Justice Resources Center July 2020 Newsletter – Race and Law Enforcement <u>https://myemail.constantcontact.com/July-2020-</u> Newsletter.html?soid=1120290311070&aid=vFnNqy-rqcs

Vera Institute June 2020 <u>Report on What Policing Costs in Chicago and Other Cities:</u> Explore the Vera Institute's new tool analyzing policing budgets:

Nation Magazine July 13/20 Issue, focused on Police Reform

https://www.thenation.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/nation20200713_r1.pdf

Can We Eliminate the Youth Prison (And What Should We Replace It With?) – an Executive Session Paper of the Square One Project of the Columbia University Justice Lab

https://squareonejustice.org/paper/can-we-eliminate-the-youth-prison-and-what-shouldwe-replace-it-with-by-vincent-schiraldi-june-2020/

with a <u>virtual event</u> introducing the paper, featuring author Vinny Schiraldi, Vivian Nixon and others in a conversation about ending youth prisons.

Prison Policy Institute and ACLU Report of June 25, 2020: Failing Grades: State Response to COVID-19 in Jails and Prisons

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/failing_grades.html

The Prison Policy Initiative's Legislative Guide for Winnable, High-Impact Criminal Justice Reforms, issued June 10, 2020:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2020/06/10/winnable-reforms/

<u>Organizing and Advocacy Resource</u> of the Community Justice Exchange and Defender Impact Initiative:

<u>A Social Media Toolkit for Organizing and Advocacy to End Mass Criminalization and Incarceration</u>

<u>Final Report of the Illinois Supreme Court Commission on Pretrial Practices</u> Concerning Pretrial Reform in the Illinois Criminal justice system, issued in April 2020: <u>https://courts.illinois.gov/Probation/FinalReport.pdf</u> see the Court's press release at:

https://courts.illinois.gov/Media/PressRel/2020/040220.pdf

John Howard Association Reports on;

Detrimental Impact of Housing Restriction Laws on Releasing People from Prison (May 2020):

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/5ecf1c0b7112f61d1bd8ca8 5/1590631436157/JHA+Statement+on+Housing+for+IDOC+Populations+May+2020.pdf

Illinois Department of Corrections-wide Survey on COVID-19 Inside Illinois Prisons (June 2020):

https://www.thejha.org/covid19-surveys

<u>COVID-19 Survey of Illinois Department of Corrections Staff</u> (June 2020): results of our IDOC Staff COVID-19 Survey

Vera Institute of Justice Policy Brief and Appeal to Corrections Leaders to 'Choose Life Over Death' in the Health Crisis, issued May 11, 2020

https://www.vera.org/downloads/publications/coronavirus-guidance-crisis-behindbars.pdf

<u>Updated Vera Institute Spotlight on Chicago</u> – COVID-19 and Criminal Justice Updates 6/20 <u>https://www.vera.org/covid-19/criminal-justice-city-spotlights/chicago</u>

John Howard Association Report: <u>COVID-19 Exposes the Detrimental Impact of Housing</u> <u>Restriction Laws on Releasing People from Prison</u>, issued May 27, 2020

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/5ecf1c0b7112f61d 1bd8ca85/1590631436157/JHA+Statement+on+Housing+for+IDOC+Populations+May+2 020.pdf

Policy Fact Sheet for the Cook County Jail Prison Issued May 8, 2020, showing the growth of the Covid-19 cases in the Jail -

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/virus/covid19_factsheet.pdf

2019 Annual Report of the Sentencing Project - 2019 Annual Report.

ACLU Analytics April 2020 Report: <u>COVID-19 Model Finds Nearly 100,000 More Deaths Than Current</u> <u>Estimates, Due to Failures to Reduce Jails</u>

https://www.aclu.org/sites/default/files/field_document/aclu_covid19-jail-report_2020-8_1.pdf

<u>Episcopal Public Policy Network Criminal Justice Series</u>: Special comprehensive series of reports on criminal justice reform issued in February 2020 by the Episcopal Church Office of Government Relations, with substantial resources covering:

- Introduction: 13th Amendment
- School-to-Prison Pipeline
- Public Defenders
- Sentencing
- During Incarceration
- Re-entry

<u>https://documentcloud.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3A1c04cad1-</u> 07ae-4875-93ac-6c5175aff784 [Note – this one takes time to open]

<u>Women in Prison: Seeking Justice Behind Bars</u> – a comprehensive report of the U.S. Civil Rights Commission on the state of federal civil rights protections for incarcerated women and exploring women's experiences while incarcerated

https://www.usccr.gov/pubs/briefing-reports/2020-02-26-Women-in-Prison.php

Report of the Justice Equity and Opportunity Initiative of Illinois Lieutenant

Governor Juliana Stratton, January 9, 2020 –

https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/ltg/Documents/JEO-Draft-Report.pdf

For coverage of the Governor's 2020 priorities for criminal justice reform, set forth in the report, see: <u>https://capitolnewsillinois.com/NEWS/pritzker-puts-criminal-justice-reforms-atop-2020-agenda</u>

John Howard Association Report on <u>Conditions at the Logan Correctional Facility</u>, one year after Women's Correctional Services Act passed–

Read the report on Logan here and find WBEZ report here

Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority Report on Experiences of Justice Involved irls:

https://files.constantcontact.com/f05d77ca001/67bac8fc-66d0-4cac-bb93-cb22cd630120.pdf

2019 Report Chicago Community Bond Fund – 2019 Year-End Report

Vera Institute of Justice reports on People in Jail in 2019:

https://www.vera.org/downloads/publications/people-/in-jail-in-2019.pdf;

NYT coverage of the report at: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2019/12/13/us/ruraljails.html?action=click&module=News&pgtype=Homepage</u>

<u>The Challenge of Criminal Justice Reform</u>, January 2020 report of The Square One Project, by Bruce Western of the Columbia University Justice Lab –

http://www.safetyandjusticechallenge.org/wpcontent/uploads/2019/02/TheChallengeofCrimi nalJusticeReform_BruceWestern_Final.pdf

The Sentencing Project's Annual Newsletter for 2019

https://www.sentencingproject.org/publications/sentencing-projects-2019-annualnewsletter/

Regarding the performance of the Cook County State's Attorney

- October 2019 Report of the Marshall Project: "<u>The Kim Fox Effect: How Prosecutions</u> <u>Have Changed in Cook County</u>" click here to read the report.
- July 2019 Report of the People's Lobby and Chicago Appleseed on <u>Kim Foxx's Second</u> Year in Office

https://www.thepeopleslobbyusa.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/2019-07-Final-Report-Kim-Foxx-ForPrint.pdf

- <u>August 2019 Report of the State's Attorney's Office</u> (covering the period December 2016 to August 2019)

https://www.cookcountystatesattorney.org/sites/default/files/files/documents/sao_report.pdf

<u>"Prosecutors, Democracy and Justice: Holding Prosecutors Responsible</u>" – a September 2019 report of the Institute for Innovation in Prosecution at John Jay College – Click here to read the report.

No More Shackles: 10 Arguments Against Pretrial Electronic Monitoring, an October 2019 report of the Center for Media Justice

https://mediajustice.org/news/new-no-more-shackles-report-argues-against-pretrialelectronic-monitoring/

A video of the October 20 launch event for the report can be found here.

ACLU October 29, 2019 Report on the passage of the Illinois License to Work Act (SB 1786) <u>https://www.aclu-il.org/en/legislation/sb-1786-license-work-act</u>

"From Risk to Opportunity: Afterschool Programs Keep Kids Safe When Juvenile Crime

<u>Peaks</u>" – an October 2019 report of the Fight Crime: Invest in Kids campaign of the Council for a Strong America

https://strongnation.s3.amazonaws.com/documents/693/4af605ed-7f54-4d11-81fece6ec893b106.pdf

"<u>Prisoner Access to the Court and Adequate Law Libraries</u>", an October 2019 Special Report by the John Howard Association

https://www.thejha.org/special-reports/lawlibrary

"The Trouble with Reentry – Five Takeaways from Working with People Returning to Chicago from Prison", an October 2019 Special Report by the John Howard Association

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/5d9dfa3d967b2a57e 83db5e7/1570634303704/JHA+Special+Report+The+Trouble+with+Reentry.pdf The ACLU's <u>New Smart Justice 50-State Blueprints to end mass incarceration state-by-state</u> – learning what policies Illinois and other states should consider. *Click to*:

Find your state to get a blueprint of what smart justice could look like in your community.

"Housing Not Handcuffs: Ending the Criminalization of Homelessness in U.S Cities"

 an October 2019 report of the National Law Center on Homelessness and Poverty: <u>https://nlchp.wpengine.com/criminalization/</u>

<u>"Re-Entry Housing – A New Approach to Moving from Incarceration to Community"</u> – a report of the Metropolitan Planning Council and the Illinois Justice Project –

https://www.metroplanning.org/work/project/38

"<u>The Prison Industrial Complex: Mapping Private Sector Players</u>" – a report of Worth Rises – <u>https://worthrises.org/picreport2019</u>

"<u>Arrest, Release Repeat – How police and jails are misused to respond to social problems</u>" an August 2019 report of the Prison Policy Initiative:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/repeatarrests.html

"<u>How Many people in your state go to local jails every year?</u>' (173,000 per year in Illinois) a September 2019 report of the Prison Policy Initiative:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2019/09/18/state-jail-bookings/

"The biggest priorities for prison and jail phone justice in 40 states"

a September 2019 report of the Prison Policy Initiative:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2019/09/11/worststatesphones/

"<u>Collateral Consequences: The Crossroads of Punishment, Redemption and the Effects on</u> <u>Communities</u>",

a comprehensive report released on June 13, 2019 by the U.S. Civil Rights Commission on the44,000 collateral consequences exist nationwide that continue to punish people with felony records long after the completion of their sentence.

https://www.sentencingproject.org/news/u-s-commission-civil-rights-calls-limiting-collateralconsequences/

"Emerging Adult Justice in Illinois -Toward and Age Appropriate Approach", a January 2019 report of the Colombia University's Justice Lab,

for more information about the report go to

<u>https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Reimagining-Justice---What-We-Learned-from</u> Germany.html?soid=1112866631854&aid=T4mNPdgG7go

<u>Germany.minii:Sola-1112800051854&ula-14mmPugG7g0</u> Weman'a Incorporation: The Whole Dia 2010" The Brison Deliou Initia

<u>"Women's Incarceration: The Whole Pie 2019</u>" – The Prison Policy Initiative's comprehensive report on why and where women are locked up in the United States

<u>https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/pie2019women.html?utm_source=November+&utm_ca</u> <u>mpaign=January+11+Newsletter&utm_medium=email</u>

<u>"Mass Incarceration: The Whole Pie 2019"</u> – The Prison Policy Initiative's comprehensive breakdown of places of incarceration and reasons for incarceration for the 2.3 million people currently in jails and prisons in the United States:

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/reports/pie2019.html

Rand Corporation report on "The Long-Term Economic Impact of Criminalization in American Childhoods"

Click <u>here</u> to view the report.

Illinois Sentencing Policy Advisory Committee 2019 Report on Average Felony Conviction Profiles Click <u>here</u> to access the report

ACLU Report – Cops and No Counselors – How the Lack of School Mental Health Staff is Harming Students

https://www.aclu.org/report/cops-and-no-counselors

Report of the Brennan Center for Justice on the simultaneous reduction in the rate of incarceration and the amount of crime over the past decade in states around the country, showing how Illinois lags behind 24 other states in reducing its prison population during that period:

https://www.brennancenter.org/blog/between-2007-and-2017-34-states-reducedcrime-and-incarceration-tandem

Brennan Center's December 2018 report: <u>Criminal Justice Solutions: Model State</u> <u>Legislation</u>, containing text of model legislation to address a wide range of criminal justice issues, including eliminating incarceration for lower level crimes, making sentences proportional to crimes, abolishing cash bail, reforming prosecutorial incentives, reforming marijuana laws, calibrating fines to defendants' ability, eliminating fees, reducing opioid deaths, and curbing the number of women entering state prisons

https://www.brennancenter.org/publication/criminal-justice-solutions-model-state-legislation

<u>State of Justice Reform 2018</u> – January 2019 report of the Vera Institute of Justice <u>https://www.vera.org/state-of-justice-reform/2018</u>

<u>Investing in Futures – Economic and Fiscal Benefits of Postsecondary Education in Prisons</u>, a January 2019 report of the Vera Institute of Justice on lifting the current ban on awarding Pell Grants to incarcerated people in the reauthorization, pending in Congress, of the Higher Education Act of 1965

https://www.vera.org/publications/investing-in-futures-education-in-prison

Emerging Adult Justice in Illinois – Toward an Age Appropriate Approach

https://justicelab.columbia.edu/Emerging-Adult-Justice-in-Illinois

a report of the Columbia University Justice Lab issued at the January 24 launch of the Reimagine Justice Policy Academy in Chicago, and discussed at:

https://www.publicnewsservice.org/2019-01-24/juvenile-justice/report-illinois-justiceneedsage-appropriate-approach/a65313-1;

<u>John Howard Association Special Report on the Fox Valley Adult Transitional Center</u> (the only female work release center of the four remaining adult transitional centers within the Illinois Department of Corrections), issued -

<u>http://www.thejha.org/sites/default/files/JHA%20Fox%20Valley%20Report%202018.pdf</u> <u>Reimagining Prison Report</u>, issued in October 2018 by the Vera Institute of Justice, which reimagines the how, what and why of incarceration and asserts a new governing principle on which to ground prison policy and practice on human dignity

https://www.vera.org/publications/reimagining-prison-print-report

<u>Father Reentry and Child Outcomes</u>, a November 2018 report of the Urban Institute exploring children's behaviors when a father is incarcerated and when he is released.

https://www.urban.org/research/publication/father-reentry-and-child-

outcomes?utm_source=December+14+Weekly+Update+2018&utm_campaign=Decembe r+14+Newsletter&utm_medium=email

Money for Communities, Not Cages - The Case for Reducing the Cook County Sheriff's Jail Budget, a 2018 report of the Chicago Community Bond Fund

https://chicagobond.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/money-for-communities-notcageswhy-cook-county-should-reduce-the-sheriffs-bloated-jail-budget.pdf

October 2018 Study of Medical Care in Illinois Prisons from 2014 to 2018, filed in Federal Court, finding preventable deaths and no improvement since expert finding in 2014 that the Department of Corrections failed to provide adequate care to prisoners

https://www.aclu-il.org/sites/default/files/field_documents/lippert_-

<u>_report_of_second_court-appointed_expert.pdf</u>

see also: <u>https://www.aclu-il.org/en/press-releases/poor-healthcare-illinois-prisonsresulting-preventable-deaths</u>

<u>Restoring Hope, Creating Opportunity</u>- October 2018 Safer Foundation White Paper on the Need for Comprehensive Reentry Services and Progressive Justice Reform in Illinois

http://www.saferfoundation.org/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=uiPOpUoXVZM%3D&portalid=1

Better Business Bureau Report on <u>The Availability of Public Housing in Cook County</u> for a Person with a Criminal Record

<u>http://files.constantcontact.com/f05d77ca001/d64dd64a-a2c3-4cf3-bf34-59358119425b.pdf</u>

<u>New Law to Provide Relief from a Past Record</u> - a Cabrini Green Legal Aid Report on legislation enacted in Illinois August 24, 2018 on sealing of criminal records:

<u>http://files.constantcontact.com/f05d77ca001/54b66ce5-672d-4d75-83e8b36833435ea8.pdf</u> Women in Prison Punished More Harshly Than Men Around the Country - October 14, 2018 Report by the Chicago Reporter

<u>https://www.chicagoreporter.com/women-in-prison-punished-more-harshly-than-menaround-the-country/</u>

Status as of September 18, 2018 of the Imposition of Cash Bail in Cook County - a report by the Coalition to End Money Bond, available at:

<u>https://www.chicagobond.org/reports/ShiftingSands.pdf</u> see also

https://theappeal.org/one-year-after-cook-countys-bail-reform-court-watchers-say-thingsare-getting-worse/

Illinois Attorney General Candidates' Responses to the Criminal Justice Questionnaire Prepared by a Coalition of Organizations led by the Illinois Justice Project <u>https://www.iljp.org/agquestionnaire</u>

Independent Analysis of Cook County State's Attorney Data from the People's Lobby and Chicago Appleseed, June 11, 2018

<u>https://www.thepeopleslobbyusa.org/independent-analysis-of-states-attorney-data/</u> Report of August 13, 218 from Injustice Watch about a lawsuit in California against a private company for extorting exorbitant fees from low-income defendants for electronic monitoring services.

<u>https://mailchi.mp/injusticewatch/electronic-monitoring-lawsuit?e=3238a8f6cd</u> <u>Horrific Deaths and Brutal Treatment</u> - August 2018 Report on Treatment of Mentally III Inmates in America's Jails –

https://pilotonline.com/news/local/projects/jail-crisis/article_5ba8a112-974e-11e8ba17b734814f14db.html

Chicago Appleseed May 2018 Report on the Importance of Reforming Wealth-Based Driver's License Suspension

http://www.chicagoappleseed.org/driven-into-debt/

Metropolitan Planning Council May 2018 report on how to decrease the impact of segregation and move the Chicago region toward increased racial equity and economic opportunity:

<u>Our Equitable Future</u>, including the importance of cash bail reform to break the link between people with low incomes and incarceration

<u>A Synopsis of the 16th Annual Policy Conference of the Council of Advisors to Reduce Recidivism</u> <u>through Employment on October 16, 2017</u> (CARRE)

http://www.saferfoundation.org/Safer-Policy-Institute

Stemming the Tide: Diverting Youth with Mental Health Conditions from the Illinois Juvenile Justice

<u>System</u> - a February 2018 report of the Illinois Mental Health Opportunities for Youth Diversion Task Force - <u>http://povertylaw.org/stemming-the-tide</u>the Shriver Center for

Articles

"Court-Involved Supervised Release [in New York] Shows Promising Results," an April 4, 2025 article by Carrie Cohen, Marjorie Berman and Savanna Leak in <u>Law360</u> read at this link: <u>Law360</u>

"They Served Their Time. Now They Want to Be Released From Illinois' 'Murderer' Database," April 3,2025 article by Justin Agrelo in <u>The Trace</u> <u>https://www.thetrace.org/2025/04/illinois-violent-crime-database-justice/</u> Chicago Tribune <u>op-ed by Arne Duncan and Representative Maurice West announcing the Home</u> <u>For Good Coalition</u> supporting <u>HB3162</u> and <u>SB2403</u>, which would invest in

housing support for people returning from prison, who too often fail in their struggle to find employment because they lack a safe place to sleep and an address to put on an application Also reprinted in part at: https://capitolfax.com/2025/03/28/it%E2%80%99s-iust-a-bill-240/

"Bill aimed at bolstering county public defender system moves forward in Springfield," a March 19, 2025 article by Jeremy Gorner in the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>

https://www.chicagotribune.com/2025/03/19/bill-aimed-at-bolstering-county-publicdefender-system-moves-forward-in-springfield/

"A Chicago judge just erased her predecessor's historic ruling on forensic firearms analysis", a January 14, 2025 article by Radley Balko in <u>The Watch</u>

https://radleybalko.substack.com/p/a-chicago-judge-just-erased-her-predecessors?utm_source=TMP-Newsletter&utm_campaign=952ed324dd-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2025_01_16_11_42&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_5e02cdad9d-952ed324dd-174976893

"State's attorney accused of threatening witness in murder case to chill wrongful conviction cases" a January 6, 2025 article by Matthew Hendrickson in <u>The Chicago SunTimes</u>

https://chicago.suntimes.com/crime/2025/01/06/states-attorney-eileen-oneill-burkethreatening-witness-murder-case-wrongful-conviction-cases-updated

"Criminal justice, victims rights laws go into effect Jan. 1 in Illinois," a December 23, 2024 article by Greg Bishop in <u>The Center Square</u>

https://www.thecentersquare.com/illinois/article_21ea8582-bf18-11ef-b46ea79b6c1cd976.html

Report on the <u>Steppenwolf Theater</u> performance of <u>Searching for Justice</u>, a play of the <u>Mud</u> <u>Theatre Project</u>, a company born at the Dixon Correctional Center, and supported by <u>Restore</u> <u>Justice</u>, a report by Mike Davis of <u>WBEZ</u>

https://www.wbez.org/theater-stages/2025/01/23/mud-theatre-project-searching-for-justicechicago-theater-steppenwol

"This Jail in Rural Maine Is a Model for Treating Opioid Addiction", a January 17, 2025 article by Kristina Samuelewski in <u>The New York Times</u> https://www.nytimes.com/2025/01/16/opinion/opioid-addiction-treatment-maine-jail.html

US judicial panel endorses independence for federal public defenders," a December 19, 2024 article by Nate Raymond of <u>Reuters</u>

https://www.reuters.com/legal/government/us-judicial-panel-endorses-independencefederal-public-defenders-2024-12-19/

"The Truth about Retail Theft," a June 11 article by Sam McCann of the <u>Vera Institute of</u> <u>Justice</u>

https://www.vera.org/news/the-truth-about-retailtheft?ms=don_comm_all_email_Vera25_ctr_July18&utm_source=email&utm_medium=don&utm_campaign=all_4 5491&emci=6d00ac2d-1243-ef11-86c3-6045bdd9e096&emdi=e81f5fad-0545-ef11-86c3-6045bdd9e096&ceid=110393

"Lawyerless No More. Once a person is imprisoned, indigent defense stops. But the gravity of mass incarceration demands legal representation to the very end", an October 3, 2024 article by Jennifer Soble in Inquest

https://inquest.org/lawyerless-no-more/?utm_source=TMP-Newsletter&utm_campaign=dae3d38d4d-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2024_10_04_10_48&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_5e02cdad9d-dae3d38d4d-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D "Can prison cause dementia? "New Northwestern study explores how incarceration impacts health", an October 21 2024 article by Kaitlan Washburn in the Chicago Sun-Times

https://chicago.suntimes.com/health/2024/10/21/northwestern-study-incarceration-dementia-alzheimers-mentalhealth?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=102224%20Morning%20Edition&utm_content=102224%20Morning% 20Edition+CID_654e56bbf48fb513453062dc9e0a693f&utm_source=cst_campaign_monitor&utm_term=New%20s tudy%20explores%20how%20incarceration%20causes%20dementia%20impacts%20health&tpcc=cst_cm

"In the Netherlands we're closing our emptying prisons. What can other countries learn from how we did it?", An October 14, 2024 article by Renate van de Zee in <u>The Guardian</u>

https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2024/oct/14/netherlands-prisons-dutch-sentencing

"FCC votes to slash prison and jail calling rates and ban corporate kickbacks," a July 18, 2024 article by Wanda Bertram of the <u>Prison Policy Initiative</u>

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2024/07/18/fcc-vote/

"Your child was arrested in Chicago. What happens next?", a July 14, 2024 article by Kelly Garcia in <u>Injustice Watch</u>

https://www.injusticewatch.org/juvenile-courts/2024/child-arrested-chicago-cook-county-explainer/

John Howard Statement on Governor Pritzker's Announcement to Rebuild Logan and Stateville Correctional Centers – March 2024

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5beab48285ede1f7e8102102/t/65f46649bf21770be5 0d864d/1710515785472/JHA+2024+Rebuild+Statement+3.15.24.pdf

"Pritzker announces \$900 million plan to demolish Stateville, Logan prisons," a March 15, 2024 rticle by Tina Sfondeles in the <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>

https://chicago.suntimes.com/politics/2024/03/15/pritzker-stateville-logan-prisonsdemolition-rebuild

"Efforts underway for statewide public defender system to 'even legal playing field'," an April 15, 2024 article by Glenn Minnis in <u>Cities 929</u>John Howard Statement on Governor Pritzker's

https://www.isba.org/dailylegalnews/2024/04/16/effortsunderwayforstatewidepublicdefender systemtoe

"Illinois Senate Passes Plan to Provide Free State IDs to People Leaving Prison, Jail," an April 20, 2024 report from WAND

https://www.wandtv.com/news/illinois-senate-passes-plan-to-provide-free-state-ids-to-people-leaving-prison-jail/article_6b690572-f78f-11ee-bb56-037af53d5222.html

<u>Regarding the Cook County State's Attorney Election</u>: "As Kim Fox Exits, Chicago is Choosing its Next "Gatekeeper" of its Bail Reform," a March 1, 2024 article by Pascal Sabino in <u>Bolts</u> Magazine <u>https://boltsmag.org/bail-reform-cook-county-prosecutor/</u>

"Retail Group Retracts Startling Claim about 'Organized' Shoplifting," a December 8, 2024 article by Eduardo Media in <u>The New York Times</u>

https://www.nytimes.com/2023/12/08/business/organized-shoplifting-retail-crime-theftretraction.html

"Illinois counties have become less reliant on prison. Can we further improve that?" a December 3 article by David Olson and Don Steman, in the Chicago Tribune

https://www.chicagotribune.com/opinion/commentary/ct-opinion-decreased-prisonsentences-data-illinois-services-20231203-d245i7z3gbd5bfskz7hky46f7a-story.html

"Cook County Jail's paper ban infringes on intellectual freedom," a May 21, 2023 article by Harley Pomper and Ethan Ostrow in the <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2023/5/21/23729904/cook-county-jails-paper-ban-infringeson-intellectual-freedom

"UofC Students [Harley Pomper and Ethon Ostrow] Barred from County Jail for Criticizing Restrictions," a January 9, 2024 article by Max Baisdell in the <u>Hyde Park Herald</u>

https://www.hpherald.com/evening_digest/u-of-c-students-barred-from-county-jail-forcriticizing-restrictions/article_1ae82a9c-ae6a-11ee-b071-a311f2db0296.html

"New state ID program for Cook County Jail detainees aims to help people rehabilitate," a December 11 article by Mitchell Armentrout in the <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>

https://chicago.suntimes.com/metro-state/2023/12/11/23994230/state-id-cook-county-jaildetainees-reentry

"<u>Report Finds Logan, Pontiac and Stateville prisons nearly inoperable</u>, a December 1 report of Edith Brady-Lunny on <u>WBEZ</u>

https://www.nprillinois.org/illinois/2023-12-01/report-finds-logan-pontiac-and-statevilleprisons-nearly-inoperable

<u>"No, Criminal Justice Reform Isn't Driving Rising Crime</u>," by Lauren-Brooke Eisen and Ames Grawert in <u>Governing</u>, November 22, 2023

https://www.governing.com/security/no-criminal-justice-reform-isnt-driving-rising-crime

<u>"A New Medicaid Program Could Dramatically Improve Healthcare for Imprisoned People – If</u> <u>States Use It</u>," by Tracie M. Gardner and Sheriff Stacey Ann Kincaid from <u>The Appeal</u>, November 21, 2023

https://theappeal.org/how-states-can-use-medicaid-reentry-to-uplift-formerly-incarcerated-people/

<u>"Johnson's Spending Plan Set to Create Department of Reentry With \$5M Budget</u>," by Heather Charone of <u>WTTW</u>, November 9, 2023

https://news.wttw.com/2023/11/09/johnson-s-spending-plan-set-create-department-reentry-5m-budget

<u>"Most Juvenile Detention Centers in Illinois Are Failing to Meet State Standards,</u>" by Kelly a Garcia and Missy Scavongelli in Injustice Watch, November 9, 2023

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/juvenile-justice/2023/illinois-juvenile-detention-centeraudits-noncompliant /

"Inside Illinois Youth Lockups, Children Go without Basic Services and face 'Excessive Punishments'", by Molly Parker in Pro Publica, November 8, 2023

https://www.propublica.org/article/illinois-kids-in-custody-go-without-basic-services-faceexcessive-punishments

<u>"Police Resistance and Politics Undercut the Authority of Prosecutors Trying to Reform the Justice</u> <u>System</u>," by Jeremy Kohler in <u>Pro Publica</u>, October 11, 2023

https://www.propublica.org/article/police-politicians-undermined-reform-prosecutorschicago-philadelphia

"<u>What the Rest of America Can Learn From Illinois on Criminal Justice Reform</u>, by David Gaspar in <u>Time Magazine</u>, September 29, 2023

https://time.com/6315615/illinois-ends-cash-bail-essay/

"<u>US prison labor is cruel and pointless legalized slavery. I know first-hand</u>," by Dyjuan Tatro in <u>The</u> <u>Guardian</u>, September 22, 2023

<u>https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2023/sep/22/us-prison-labor-is-cruel-and-pointless-legalized-slavery-i-know-first-hand?CMP=share_btn_link</u>

"<u>'E-Carceration' is the Newest Surveillance Spreading Across the Globe</u>," by James Kilgore' in <u>Truthout</u>, September 11, 2023

https://truthout.org/articles/e-carceration-is-the-newest-surveillance-trend-spreadingacross-the-globe/

"<u>A program to cut school suspensions in Chicago worked very very well. Here's How</u>, by Valerie Stauss in <u>The Washington Pose</u>, September 8.2023

https://www.washingtonpost.com/education/2023/09/08/how-restorative-justice-programworked-chicago/

⁽Dying, disabled prisoners stay behind bars, despite Illinois law calling for medical release, by Carlos Ballesteros of <u>Injustice Watch</u>, and Shannon Heffernan and Amy Qin of <u>WBEZ</u> in the <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, September 1, 2023

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2023/8/30/23850747/prisoners-joe-coleman-medical-release-act-illinois-prisonerreview-

board?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=083023%20Afternoon%20Edition&utm_content=083023%20Afternoon n%20Edition+CID_7d11bc3604bdb5682d142caafc44aeb2&utm_source=cst%20campaign%20monitor&utm_term =READ%20MORE&tpcc=083023%20Afternoon%20Edition

"New Illinois Law Could Curb Recidivism by Connecting Inmates, Communities," by Donna Rolando of <u>The Center Square</u>, June 23, 2023

https://www.thecentersquare.com/illinois/article_ad323ac8-11d5-11ee-bcbb-0b79127da9d2.html

"Older Adults Coming Out of Illinois Prisons Face Steep Roadblocks in Their Reentry journey," by Carlos Ballesteros in Injustice Watch, June 8, 2023

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/prisons-and-jails/2023/older-adults-prison-reentry/

"<u>This Rare, Underfunded Program, at Logan Correctional Center, is a Crucial Lifeline for</u> Incarcerated Moms and Their Kids," by Claire Savage on AP, June 5, 2023

https://apnews.com/article/prison-women-children-visit-illinois-282589dffea38ee1aa27bc58c1b889ce

"Nearly 70 Years of Housing, Healing and Hope for Reentering Citizens at St. Leonard's Ministries, by Erica Gunderson of <u>WTTW</u>, April 22,2023

https://news.wttw.com/2023/04/22/nearly-70-years-housing-healing-and-hope-reentering-citizens-stleonard-s-

<u>ministries? gl=1*1huv6l0* ga*MTg0NTQ1MjMzOS4xNjczMjk2Nzk0* ga KW00Y1RFC1*MTY4MjM4</u> <u>OTYyMC40NS4wLjE2ODIzODk2MjAuNjAuMC4w</u>

"I<u>t's Time To Make U.S. Courts Subject To the Public-Record Law</u>," by Jonah Newman of <u>Injustice</u> <u>Watch</u>, February 21, 2023

https://www.injusticewatch.org/commentary/2023/foia-courts-transparency-bill/

"Does Bail Reform Lead to More Crme? – What Loyola Found" Daily Herald, January 27, 2023 <u>https://www.dailyherald.com/news/20230127/does-bail-reform-lead-to-more-crime-what-2-loyola-university-professors-found</u>

"The Martha Wright-Reed Just and Reasonable Communications Act is law...now what?" by Wanda Bertram of the Prison Policy Initiative, January 19,2023

https://www.prisonpolicy.org/blog/2023/01/19/martha-wright-reed-act/

"Self Facilitated Prison Dorm Paves the Way to Prison Reform:, By Ryan Moser in <u>Next City</u>, January 25, 2023

https://nextcity.org/urbanist-news/a-self-facilitated-prison-dorm-paves-the-way-to-prisonreform

"<u>A Closed Englewood School Could Become A Resource Center For Formerly Incarcerated</u> <u>Neighbors</u>", by Atavia Reed on <u>Block Club</u>, January 18, 2023

<u>https://blockclubchicago.org/2023/01/18/a-closed-englewood-school-could-become-a-</u> resource-center-for-formerly-incarcerated-neighbors/

"Prisons and Jails Keep Making it Harder for Incarcerated People to Communicate with

Loved Ones", by Nazish Dholakia, <u>Vera Institute of Justice</u>, December 13, 2022 <u>https://www.vera.org/news/prisons-and-jails-keep-making-it-harder-for-incarcerated-people-</u> <u>to-communicate-with-loved-ones?emci=b321701d-da7f-ed11-9d7a-</u>

000d3a9eb913&emdi=df38e39c-3b82-ed11-9d7a-000d3a9eb913&ceid=110393

"<u>The Formerly Incarcerated in Illinois Need to Know That They Have the Right to Vote</u>", by Marlon Chamberlain, <u>Chicago Sun Times</u>, December 12, 2022

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2022/12/12/23505558/chicago-city-elections-2023-ex-/offenders-voting-rights-fully-free-marlon-chamberlain-op-ed

"Illinois Keeping the Spotlight on uplifting the wrongfully Convicted", <u>Chicago SunTimes</u> editorial, December 3, 2022

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2022/12/3/23488021/illinois-wrongful-convictionsexoneration-chicago-beyond-life-after-justice-editorial

and reader response: "Ending Wrongful Convictions Will Take More Than Piecemeal Reform"

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2022/12/10/23496636/wrongful-convictions-justice-reformgun-safety-highland-park-cubs-brittney-griner-sunday-letters/

<u>"Cook County Juvenile Jail Using 'Semantics' To Hide Many Hours Youths Are Isolated: Report</u>," an August 23, 2023 article by Jonah Newman and Carlos Ballesteros of Injustice Watch, containing the text of the May 2022 report of the "blue ribbon" committee convened by Cook County Chief Judge Tim Evans, which called on the Cook County Juvenile Temporary Detention Facility to be shut down

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/juvenile-justice/2022/juvenile-detention-center-roomconfinement-

<u>report/?utm_source=Injustice+Watch+Newsletter+Subscribers&utm_campaign=ae94e47ae</u> <u>3-</u>

<u>EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2021_04_02_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1a5f79d7</u> 69-ae94e47ae3-229852929&mc_cid=ae94e47ae3&mc_eid=5e6443529 **2**

"Federal monitor finds Illinois prisons fail to provide adequate health care to inmates" an August 11, 2022 article in Corrections 1

https://www.corrections1.com/correctional-healthcare/articles/federal-monitor-finds-illinoisprisons-fail-to-provide-adequate-health-care-to-inmates-KEpXU8m7187KnzdU/

"The Rise and Fall of Prison Education," a February 16, 2022 article by Cassie M. Chew in <u>The Crime Report</u>

<u>https://thecrimereport.org/2022/02/16/the-rise-and-fall-of-prison-education/</u> "There's No Second Amendment on the South Side of Chicago", by Cook County Public Defender Sharone Mitchell, Jr. in <u>The Nation</u> of November 12, 2021

https://www.thenation.com/article/politics/gun-control-supreme-court/

"Illinois women's prison offers a new chance at a degree," a January 3, 2022 article by Candice Norwood in <u>The 19th Newsletter</u>

read it at https://19thnews.org/2022/01/illinois-womens-prison-degree/

"Black Sexual Violence Survivors Are Telling Their Stories Only to Be Punished," a January 8, 2022 article by Victoria Law in <u>Truthout</u>, available <u>at this link</u>

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/2021/safe-t-act-changes/

"Illinois Man Who Spent 22 Years in Solitary Confinement Seeks Reforms," a January 4, 2022 articleby Sierra Henry in the Bloomington Pantagraph

here is a *Link to the article*

"Illinois criminal justice reformers won a historic legislative victory in 2021. But the law they passed isn't a done deal", a November 3, 2021 article from Injustice Watch https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/2021/safe-t-act-changes/

"<u>Health care in Illinois prisons is deficient: Report</u>", a October 21, 2021 article on the latest report of an independent monitor, from Injustice Watch

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/prisons-and-jails/2021/health-care-illinois-prisonsmonitor-report/ "D

Don't Blame Bail Reform for Violent Crime", a June 2021 Creators Syndicate column by Steve Chapman

https://www.creators.com/read/steve-chapman/07/21/dont-blame-bail-reform-for-violent-crime

"Bail Reform and Bond Funds Do Not Undermine Public Safety", by Curtis Black in The Chicago Reporter, May 8, 2020

<u>https://www.chicagoreporter.com/bail-reform-and-bond-funds-do-not-undermine-public-safety/</u>

COVID-19 Sweeps Through Cook County Jail (now exceeding 800 cases), by Daniel Tucker of WBEZ, May 5, 2020

https://www.wbez.org/stories/covid-19-sweeps-through-cook-county-jail/d8ed7a11-802c-43aa-b55f-151ddb721985

"In Rural Areas a 'Quiet Jail-Building Boom' Is Taking Place," by James Kilgore in *Truthout,* February 1, 2020

https://truthout.org/articles/in-rural-areas-a-quiet-jail-building-boom-is-takingplace/?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=ae0a9753-9e19-4f61-8606-2fa84a78fab6

"Cash Bail Was Never About Safety" by Melissa Grant in *The New Republic,* January 10, 2020 <u>https://newrepublic.com/article/156/55/cash-bail-</u>

<u>neversafety?bblinkid=200935833&bbemailid=18937478&bbejrid=1351137705</u> "<u>Tech CEO: "When</u> <u>a Company Doesn't Hire Ex-Offenders, It Misses Out on 3 Big Benefits"</u>,

from Barron's, December 6, 2019.

Text available from johnmclees @outlook.com or jgintzler@hotmail.com

"<u>Awakening to a Mass-Supervision Crisis</u> (problems with community supervision release) from *The Atlantic*, December 26, 2019

"Can We Build Better Women's Prison", by Keri Blakinger, in the Washington Post Magazine, October 29, 2019

<u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/magazine/2019/10/28/prisons-jails-are-designed-men-</u> <u>can-we-build-better-womens-</u> prison/?arc404=true&utm_campaign=January%2011%20Newsletter&utm_medium=email&

<u>utm_source=November</u>

"Arrests for Low-Level Crimes Are Plummeting, and the Experts Are Flummoxed", in the Wall Street Journal, October 6, 2019

https://www.wsj.com/articles/arrests-for-low-level-crimes-are-plummeting-and-the-expertsare-flummoxed-11570354201?mod=mhp&eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=33f7a2e2-0c85-425d-a97d-2793ad1405f8

"New York's Jail-Reform Architect Looks to Norway for Ideas" by Ben Chapman, in the Wall Street Journal, October 16, 2019

https://www.wsj.com/articles/new-york-citys-jail-reform-architect-looks-to-norway-for-ideas-11571263205

"Could Norway's Mental Health Focus Reduce Incarceration in Michigan?" by Karen Bouffard, in the Detroit News, October 10, 2018

<u>https://www.detroitnews.com/story/news/special-reports/2019/10/10/norway-prison-model-fixing-mental-illness-problems-michigan-prisons/1504226001/</u>

"Four Ways America Gets It Wrong in Prosecuting Alleged Teen Offenders", by Betsy Clarke in the Chicago SunTimes, August 26, 2019

<u>https://chicago.suntimes.com/2019/8/26/20833794/juvenile-justice-initiative-reform-felony-</u> murder-review-sun-times-elizabeth-clarke

"Releasing Elderly Prison Inmates Could Save Illinois a Fortune — Without Endangering Public" by Jennifer Soble and Bill Ryan in the Chicago SunTimes, Aug 12, 2019

https://chicago.suntimes.com/2019/8/12/20802680/illinois-department-of-correctionsprison-elderly-inmates-jennifer-soble-bill-ryan

"5 Teens Charged Under a Rule That Must Change" by Dahleen Glanton in the Chicago Tribune, Aug 15, 2019

http://digitaledition.chicagotribune.com/infinity/article_share.aspx?guid=61853e92-45c7-484e-bfc8-27319961046d

"<u>If Prisons Don't Work, What Will?</u>" in the New York Times, April 5, 2019 <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2019/04/05/opinion/mass-incarceration-sentencing-reform.html</u>

"<u>Solitary Confinement Should be Eliminated Everywhere</u>" by Cook County Sheriff Tom Dart in the Washington Post, reprinted in the Chicago Tribune of April 8, 2019 <u>http://digitaledition.chicagotribune.com/infinity/article_share.aspx?guid=847e5070-9e4c-</u> 482c-9261-34340816f199

Washington Watch: Expanding Pell to Prisoners Looks Promising", Community College Daily, February 8, 2018

http://www.ccdaily.com/2019/02/expanding-pell-prisoners-looks-promising/

"Activism, Apps Bond in War on Cash Bail", Chicago Tribune

<u>http://digitaledition.chicagotribune.com/infinity/article_share.aspx?guid=33e07c42-02ed-427f-9344-e390d55775a2</u>

"<u>At the Hands of Police</u>" by Cook County Public Defender Amy Campanelli in <u>The Progressive</u> https://progressive.org/dispatches/at-the-hands-of-police-campanelli-190214/

"State Agrees to Sweeping Health Care Reforms, Oversight at All Prisons" – from the Chicago

Tribune, January 4, 2019

https://www.chicagotribune.com/news/local/breaking/ct-met-illinois-prison-healthlawsuit20190103-story.html "<u>Illinois Corrections Officers Contend Rules Not Binding on Their Conduct</u>" (in arguments before the Illinois Supreme Court – from Injustice Watch, January 25, 2019 (the article contains a link to a recording of the arguments)

https://www.injusticewatch.org/news/2019/illinois-corrections-officials-contendrules-notbinding-on-their-

conduct/?utm_source=Injustice+Watch+Newsletter+Subscribers&utm_campaign=c fb498fc2d-

EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2019_01_24_10_12&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1a5f79d 769cfb498fc2d-229852929

"<u>Can Pritzker, Foxx Deliver on Criminal Justice Reforms?</u>" – from The Chicago Reporter, January 17, 2019

<u>https://www.chicagoreporter.com/can-pritzker-foxx-deliver-on-criminal-justicereforms/?utm_source=TCRNewsletter&utm_medium=Email_011819&utm_campaign</u>

<u>= cjreform</u>

"Preckwinkle's Criminal Justice Plan Includes Ending Gang Database" – from WBEZ on January 14, 2019

https://www.wbez.org/shows/wbez-news/preckwinkles-criminal-justice-planincludesending-gang-database/bf737539-d477-4d67-84a3-

<u>d07d2bc55e73?utm_source=email&utm_medium=referral&utm_campaign=Web-Share</u> "At Kalven's Invisible Institute, An Unfolding Effort to Tell a City's Story" in the Chicago Maroon of

November 27, 2018

https://www.chicagomaroon.com/article/2018/11/27/kalven-invisible-institute-unfoldingefforttell-c/

"<u>The Newest Jim Crow</u>" by Michelle Alexander, on the dangers posed by the growing wave of digital prisons in the United States.

published as *an op-ed in The New York Times* of November 8, 2018, also accessible at <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2018/11/08/opinion/sunday/criminal-justice-reforms-</u> racetechnology.html

- ACLU blog: Prisoners Are Getting Paid \$1.45 a Day to Fight the California Wildfires
 https://www.aclu.org/blog/prisoners-rights/prisoners-are-getting-paid-145-day-fightcalifornia-wildfires
- ACLU blog: How Georgia's Probation System Squeezes the Poor and Feeds Mass Incarceration <u>https://www.aclu.org/blog/criminal-law-reform/how-georgias-probation-system-</u> <u>squeezespoor-and-feeds-mass-incarceration</u>

<u>Complexity and Criminal Justice</u> - Article by Nathan Robinson in *Current Affairs Magazine* issue of April 24, 2018:

<u>https://www.currentaffairs.org/2018/04/complexity-and-criminal-justice</u> Why Illinois Needs to Restore Parole for Juvenile Lifers

http://www.chicagotribune.com/news/opinion/commentary/ct-perspec-parole-juvenilelifersprison-illinois-children-criminals-0222-story.html

Monitoring Cook County's Central Bond Court: A Community Court Watching Initiative,

issued February 27, 2018 by the Coalition to End Money Bond, see <u>the press release</u> issued by the Coalition for more details